
 

Dear ASPE Family, 

The events of the past few months involving violence against Black Americans in the 
United States have echoed around the world and we are again reminded of the tragic 
consequences of systemic racism and injustice. 

ASPE is an anti-racist association. We are committed to equity, diversity, and inclusion. 
Our members represent many races, ethnicities, creeds, cultures, and social affiliations. 
We celebrate these differences which strengthen our community. 

We are committed to the highest standards of civility and decency for all. Each of our 
members is unique and we recognize the right for every individual to be afforded 
dignity and safety in the ASPE community. 

We reject acts of discrimination based on race, ethnicity, sex, gender identity, age, 
disability, sexual orientation, and religion. We will confront and appropriately respond 
to such acts. 

As an association in service to its members, we must back up our words with deeds. It 
is important that we answer critical questions. How do we value, include, and represent 
people of color? How can we promote and support people of color in positions of 
leadership? Where are the diverse voices at our conferences? How do our existing 
policies exclude people of color? How do we create opportunities for respectful and open 
dialogue? 

Further, within our own institutions, we also have questions to answer. Do our 
standardized patient populations and our SP cases reflect the diversity of the world 
around us? Are we actively recruiting and hiring standardized patients and standardized 
patient educators of color? Do our existing program practices exclude people of color? 
How can we, as ASPE members, use our expertise to address issues of structural 
inequality within our own institutions? 

ASPE is committed to the following steps: 

• Add a commitment to equity, diversity, and inclusion to the ASPE Mission 
Statement. 

• Draft a Policy Statement on Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion for presentation at 
the ASPE 2020 Virtual Conference. 

• Continue open dialogue around issues of racial injustice in the ASPE Round Table 
sessions. 

• Present an ASPE Webinar education series hosted by the Social Justice Special 
Interest Group (SIG). 

• Support and create timely and relevant programming for the ASPE Annual 
Conference. 

• Explore how ASPE can work towards reducing systemic oppression of 
marginalized populations using our voices within healthcare and education 

 

 



 

We welcome your input, comments, feedback, and questions. 

Thank you, 

The ASPE Executive Committee  
President Robert MacAulay, MMHPE, CHSE 
Immediate Past President Valerie L. Fulmer,  BA  
Vice President of Operations Holly Gerzina, PhD, MEd, CHSE  
Vice President for Finance Dena Higbee, EdS, MS, CHSE 
  
The ASPE Board of Directors  
Conference Chair Gina Shannon, MAT 
Curriculum Development & Advancement Chair Cory Krebsbach, BFA, CHSE 
Online Learning Resources Chair Margaret Liu, PhD, MBA 
Grants & Research Chair Jane L. Miller, PhD 
Member Liaison Shirley McAdam, CHSE 
Member Liaison Beate G. Brem, MME 
International Chair Cathy Smith, BA (hons), MA, PhD 
Membership Chair Nita Skillman, MBA, CHSE 
Publications Chair Janice M. Radway, BA 
Standards of Practice Chair Holly Hopkins 
Website & Social Media Chair Joseph M. Miller, BS 
Modules AD-Hoc Chair Shawn Galin, PhD 
  
The Social Justice SIG  
Co-Chair Martina Plag 
Co-Chair Kevin Hobbs, BA Spec, MA 

  
  
 


